
     CHIEF PLEAS OF SARK 
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Government information 

CHRISTMAS CHIEF PLEAS 

Residents are reminded that the full agenda and reports can be found on 
www.gov.sark.gg 

and are available from the Committee Secretary 
 

Conseillers will be available to discuss agenda items with residents at  

THE ISLAND HALL  

MONDAY JANUARY 10
th

 from 5.00 to 7.00pm. 
 

Development Control Committee – 3 items 

o Following a protracted period of drafting, and taking account of the recent public meeting on 
the subject, the Development Control Committee will be presenting The Housing (Control of 
Occupation) (Sark) Law, 2011 to Chief Pleas for its debate and approval.  

 
o The public's perception as to what factors the Development Control Committee should 

consider in reaching its decisions, does not match those actually available to the Committee 
under the1991 Law and 1992 Ordinance. To redress this the Committee is seeking the 
permission of Chief Pleas to approach the Law Officers, to amend The Development 
Control (Sark) Law, 1991. 

 
o The Development Control Committee will present its annual report - a list of all applications 

dealt with by the Committee, and for which a decisions were made in the year 2010. 
 

Douzaine – 2 items 

o That Chief Pleas approve an annual honorarium to the Procureurs of the Poor,  The role of 
the Procureurs has changed and the Procureurs are required to spend an increasing 
amount of time dealing with care in the community, not just the financial support of Island 
residents in need, but also the health and welfare requirements of their clients. 
The Douzaine believes that Chief Pleas should now recognize the additional time being 
spent by the Procureurs in properly fulfilling their responsibilities by paying them an annual 
honorarium on each anniversary of their appointment at Michaelmas Chief Pleas, this will 
also bring them in line with the constables. 
 

o A report and proposition from public works concerning the large rock fall at the harbour 
quarry; a request for Chief Pleas to make available a sum of money to pay for the removal 
of the fallen rock and the making safe of the cliff face.  

 

http://www.gov.sark.gg/


Education 

The Committee has produced a policy document to supplement the legislation governing the 
committee’s activities. It sets out current working practises and decisions which have been 
taken in the past and not formally recorded anywhere else. It is intended to be of use to any 
new Committee Member after an election and will also be of interest to Chief Pleas and the 
public as it explains a little of how the Committee operates. 
 

Emergency Services 
 

An information report to Chief Pleas, outlining a proposed Subscription Scheme by the St John 
Ambulance & Rescue Service, to help cover the running costs of the Marine Ambulance. 

 

Finance &Commerce and GP&A joint report 
 

The Royal Wedding between Prince William and Kate Middleton takes place on 29th April 2011 
and it is believed that the majority of the residents of Sark would like to celebrate this occasion 
alongside the other Islands, the UK, and many worldwide. It is suggested that the day be 
declared a Sark Holiday, that the Constable is asked to set up a committee to organise suitable 
festivities and that Chief Pleas makes a sum of money available to cover the basic costs. 
 

General Purposes and Advisory – 3 items 
 

o The Charities and Non Profit Organisations Law will come into force in the New Year with 
the appointment of the Greffier as Registrar.  An Ordinance will also provide for monetary 
rather than criminal penalties in case of failure to register. 

 

o An Information Report gives details of the proposed Law Enforcement Commission which is 
being set up in Guernsey to have independent responsibility for the operational oversight of 
the Police, Customs and Immigration Service. Under the proposed legislation, the 
Commission will be obliged to consult with the GP&A Committee when considering any 
action that will have a significant impact on Sark. 

 

o An Information Report, gives details of the Ordinance which has been passed by the GP&A 
Committee to introduce sanctions against Iran in respect of Iran’s nuclear programme. 

 

Harbours and Pilotage 

Have completed the review of the 1987 Ordinance that they were mandated to do at the 
Midsummer Chief Pleas and will ask Chief Pleas to authorise drafting of minor changes. 
 

Public Health  
 

Will submit a report entitled ‘The Catering (Sark) Law 1988’ 
The Committee has, for many years, been aware that legislation to set standards for catering 
permit applications and the assurance that these standards continue during the year the permit 
lasts, have fallen well behind such legislation in Guernsey. The level of cooperation from permit 
holders has dropped over the years and it is felt that the law must be used for the good of the 
public in general so that standards can be enforced. The Committee wishes to be allowed to 
approach the Law Officers with a view to bringing our law up to date.  
The opportunity will be taken to require all persons who prepare and provide food for public 
consumption to need a permit. It will become the responsibility of a permit holder to ensure that 
the food he/she purchases is from a reputable supplier. All food coming from Guernsey is 
regularly checked by their inspectors.  



This leaves home bakers and others preparing food on Sark. While the Committee has no wish 
to interfere with this small trade, onus will be put on the permit holder to ensure that he/she is 
aware of kitchen hygiene in premises where food is prepared. 
 

More premises will require a permit as it is proposed that the phrase ‘for consumption on the 
premises’ will be removed. Other major changes are related to: 

 Permits for ‘one off’ events away from permitted premises 

 A link to the Hawkers Licence that will require committee approval before the application 
to the Court (in the same way as a catering permit is a prerequisite for a ‘pub’ liquor 
licence) 

 A reduction to the time limit for taking action against offending premises. (Currently it 
could take up to 28 days to close down a badly run unit. The Committee wishes to 
decrease this to no longer than 7 days but also build in the possibility of immediate 
closure should the Sark Doctor, as M.O.H., consider it necessary.) 

A permit has always carried a person’s name (the applicant). It will be that person who is 
deemed to be in charge. No other person, title or company will be accepted in the event of all 
or any proceedings. 
This report is the start of a process. We will be guided by the Guernsey Public Health 
Department for good practice and the Law Officers for details of drafting. While not wishing to 
change our requirements to the law drafters too many times, the Committee will still listen to 
other points provided these are made to the Committee reasonably quickly. 

 

Road Traffic – 2 items 
 

o A report to approve an updated Committee mandate. 
 

o To note the resignation of Mr Roy Cook and Mr T Kendall as members of the Road   
Traffic Tribunal Panel and to elect two new members to the Panel. 

 

Sea Fisheries Committee 
 

To give an information report for 2010 and to elect Mr A Leaman to the position of Assistant 
Constable Constable Sea Fisheries. 

 

Shipping – 2 items 
 

o In previous years Chief Pleas made a number of loans to the IoSS Co.    At the Christmas 
meeting on 21st January 2009 two of the loans were 'capitalised'; that is, it was agreed that 
the sums be regarded as investment by Sark into the company rather than as loans. It was 
also agreed that Sark would not request repayment of the one remaining loan (of £304,788) 
for a period of 24 months. 
In the past two years the Directors, crews and staff of our Company have, with the support 
of islanders, greatly improved the condition of the firm and it is in a much better state both 
operationally and financially than previously.   However, there are still marine mortgages 
and the need to build a fund to finance replacement vessels to be considered, and so the 
Shipping Committee recommends that Chief Pleas leaves the remaining loan in place and 
extends the period for a further 24 months.   

 

o A report, written by the retiring Chairman, on the work of the Shipping Committee over the 
last two years will be presented. The report also outlines ongoing and continuing tasks.  
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